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4 February 2022  
 
To: The Leader – Councillor Bridget Smith  
 Deputy Leader – Councillor Neil Gough  
 Members of the Cabinet – Councillors John Batchelor, Bill Handley, 

Dr. Tumi Hawkins, Peter McDonald, Brian Milnes and John Williams 
Quorum: Three (Including the Leader or Deputy Leader) 
 
Dear Councillor 
 
This is a supplement to the previously-published agenda for the meeting of Cabinet on 
Monday, 7 February 2022, containing those reports which had not been received by 
the original publication deadline. 
 
Yours faithfully 
Liz Watts 
Chief Executive 
 
Requests for a large print agenda must be received at least 48 hours before the 
meeting. 
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Labour group budget proposal for 2022/23  
 

1. Council tax and safeguards for most disadvantaged residents 
 

In the light of significant cost of living coming our way it would be useful 
to make sure that all those on low incomes are protected as much as 
possible and to make sure they are receiving all the rebates and reliefs 
they are entitled to. Given the apparent success of the Benefit Income 
Maximisation Officer we would like to create an additional role at £33,000 
or Part time role (£16,500) 

 
2. Cultural Strategy Development. 

 
Given the ongoing discussions involving Officers, Members and now 
involving local Cultural sector assets (eg. Wysing Arts Centre) it would 
be helpful to set an initial budget line to take this work forward. Without 
any budget identified it will be difficult for founders such as Arts Council 
England to consider any Project Fund application from SCDC. The kind 
of partnership we are facilitating in these current decisions is precisely 
the kind that ACE state they want to support in their current 10 year 
strategy, so there is an excellent opportunity if a budget of £40,000 for 
two years can be identified we can multiply it by several times with 
funding from outside of Council. 
 

3. Care/Nursing home provision 
 
This is a significant and growing issue. At the moment care provision is 
largely provided by private providers which is expensive and not 
necessarily efficient and also often lacks transparency in the quality of 
delivery. There appears significant scope for local authorities, in 
partnership or alongside co-operative models of care that are emerging 
to deliver a high quality and cost efficient care service based on an 
identification of local need and involvement of those who require the 
care. Www.valleycare.coop is a model of domiciliary care provision that 
Cllr Clayton has contact with in Kirklees. He could make an introduction 
if that would be helpful to explore potential of initiating something similar 
here. South Cambs already has well run and warden supervised 
sheltered housing schemes and it could build on that experience and 
expertise. The proposal at this stage is to allocate a sum of £10,000 to 
fund a feasibility survey to identify how this could be done and the 
practicalities involved. S106 money might be usable for this purpose on 
the basis that more homes create a direct need for future care and 
nursing home provision. It might also be possible to use Covid recovery 
funding as well 
 

4. Green Infrastructure 
 

Borrowing from the public works fund now appears to have been 
widened to allow local authorities to engage in a wider variety of local 
investment initiatives than was possible before and the opportunity to 
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invest directly in local renewable energy schemes would appear to merit 
exploration especially as the household cost of energy is expected to 
soar in coming months. Clearly this needs to be handled carefully and 
the proposal is to earmark £10,000 for a feasibility project to investigate 
the practicalities and whether such schemes would pay for themselves. 
Other authorities have gone down this route with success and the 
feasibility study would explore their experience and the relevance to 
SCDC. We could also co-operate with local research bodies and 
companies developing cutting edge renewables technology. 

 
5. Local Composting 

 
Some years ago an initiative was undertaken to encourage villages to 
appoint a local composter and provide a local site where green waste 
could be composted and used locally rather than using the green bin 
collection service. It is not clear what happened to this initiative but it 
appears appropriate to revive it now and undertake a pilot scheme in 
one of our villages. I would anticipate a sum of £2,000 for this purpose. 
It may of course be possible to use existing staff resources for this 
purpose in which case there would be no cost. 

 
6. Conservation Grants 

 
Many years ago the DC provided contributions to owners of listed and 
important buildings in our villages in order to improve the quality of 
workmanship and repair and restoration of these buildings. It does not 
appear that there is now a designated fund for this purpose and any 
grant application would have to come from the community grant scheme 
which is a pretty watered down way of looking after our important village 
buildings and I would like to propose a sum of £10,000 for a designated 
conservation grant scheme which would also include the opportunity to 
restore lost architectural detail in conservation areas in our village high 
streets where the building is not necessarily listed ( cast iron railings, 
reinstatement of traditional sash windows etc) I have noticed a 
deterioration in the quality of the work in our conservation areas over the 
last 10 years or so which is why we are making this proposal. The 
preference would be, however, to seek this fund from savings elsewhere 
in the planning budget rather than create an additional expenditure  
 

7. Funding 
 

Item 1 would be an addition to the continuing services budget as it is 
ongoing, Item 2, 3 and 4 would be funded from earmarked reserves and 
item 5 and 6 from savings identified elsewhere.   

 
Nigel Cathcart 
 
Member for The Bassingbourn ward 
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